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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                            https://dexterfd@specialdistrict.org          





 Meeting of the Board
September 21, 2021

Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.


Present: Directors Steve Mercer, Don Richardson, Larry Swartz, Bob Holland, Larry Severance, Fire Chief Matt Peterson, and Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham.
Public Comments: No public present.

Approval of the August 17, 2021 Regular Board Meeting Minutes: The Board reviewed the minutes of the August 17, 2021 Board Meeting.  Director Don Richardson made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 17, 2021 Board minutes.  Director Steve Mercer seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Bill Approval and Financial Review: The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the financials and to pay the district bills.  Director Don Richardson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: The District received a letter from Christiana Rainbow Plews of Upper McKenzie Fire Thanking all the districts for the help on last year’s Holiday Farm Fire.  The District received a donation from the Lost Valley Education Center. 

Chief’s Report: Dispatch; I have finally made progress in changing the Oakridge mutual/automatic aid agreement as you have requested.  We are no longer responding automatic aid with Oakridge past milepost 24 (4 miles outside of our fire district) and no longer responding to any medical calls past milepost 24.  If they need us for response, they can request us for structure fires and wildland fires but it will no longer be automatic. (This should also cut down on our own dispatch fees since we will no longer be tapped out for so many unnecessary calls)
Covid; We are following all mandates at this time, including wearing masks in the station at ALL times.  I still anticipate losing a few to the mandate; I have spoken with several Chiefs regarding this topic and what they plan on doing.  It ranges greatly. I have contacted our attorney but have not heard back. I spoke with our physician advisor and at this time I am currently accepting religious exemptions and navigating this issue to the best of my abilities.  This is a sensitive topic for some and the last thing I want to do is open the district, you or myself to any future litigation against us.
Roof and HVAC: Bids for HVAC and Comp roof should be attached. (We will try to get by with the minor repair as I believe we have discussed at our last meetings) Please see attached for HVAC and roof bids. We are currently waiting on other bids due to some companies either not getting back to us or placing us on a waiting list.

Future expenditures and cutting costs: As I look at the budget, the direction we are headed as a fire district and our future expenditures, new roof, new HVAC, new SCBA’s (at least new bottles, masks and pass devices) the packs I bought a few months ago may work for us and seem to be within the standards of NIOSH. New Fire Engine, New Zolls (we are taking roughly half a million dollars or more in the next one to two years ) yes some of these items can be pushed out a bit further while others require immediate action or attention.
While we strive to deliver the best service we can to the public and as demands on those services reach levels that in my opinion have become at times exhausting to our current staffing model, finically and logistically taxing and perhaps even questionable at times.  With these increasing costs and a limited budget, it would seem that for lack of a better word, we as a Fire District need to do some self-reflection.  What are our realistic capabilities? What is the financial impact on the district to provide those capabilities? With funds that are meant for Firefight efforts and while we use those funds to provide EMS, Haz-Mat response, water rescue response (both swift water and boat operations) vehicle extrication, rescues along other types of calls for service.
I am entertaining the idea of making future adjustments to several areas in an effort to reduce our overall costs. This includes looking at cutting costs to future line items, adjusting our staffing model to better serve our community, cutting some of our operations capabilities, decreasing our fleet and services.

While I am well aware that we approved our budget and while I am NOT making changes to those line items, I am referring to future expenditures. I do anticipate some adjustments you may find questionable and or require further discussion and clarification on.  My goal is to balance our budget; cut costs in areas that I feel are redundant and utilize those funds in area that can better serve our current and future needs.

To be as transparent as possible and without making you wonder what I am referring to prior to the board meeting. (I’m aware you will want solid numbers but some of these examples are not exactly that simple) The parts I can share at this time are; No longer providing water rescue service to our area.  We have had one call for actual water rescue service where only the boat would have been an option and while we brought the boat to the scene we did not utilize it. I am proposing we sell the jet boat and most of our water rescue equipment. I am looking at a shore ops/support role but not as water rescue techs, boat operators, deck hands and the rest of the certifications and equipment that need to be maintained with this extra service we are currently providing.  I would like to use those funds towards future apparatus and possibly some gear replacement.  We are the only Rural Fire District on the east side with a boat. 
 The only other fire district that I am aware of that provides this service is Lane Fire Authority. While technically water rescue response falls under the Sheriff’s department jurisdiction and while we did receive grants for our water rescue high angle rescue equipment approx. 15 years ago much of it is outdated, in need of replacement, no longer needed/used and can be perceived as a liability to our responders.  We spent $3,433.48 on maintenance for the boat in the 2018/2019 fiscal year (our most expensive year with regards to the boat) this number does NOT reflect fuel only maintenance.
Downsizing our fleet and other options are being reviewed at this time, without turning this into a novel we can have further discussions in person.

Chief Contract: We have discussed a contract in the past and I am currently working on a contract at this time for your future discussion, negotiation and hopefully approval. I hope to have this to you at our next board meeting in October.  

Sick Leave; my surgery was supposed to be Sept 9th, as of Sept 10th it was finally approved after a long back and forth with the insurance company.  I just was told my surgery will be Sept 30th again this should be a 3 week recovery followed by 8 weeks of light duty.

Discussion to surplus the Boat or give to another fire department: Director Larry Severance made a motion to authorize Chief Peterson to surplus the boat.  Director Steve Mercer seconded. Motion passed unanimously.  

Discussion to surplus Heavy Rescue Engine 2112: Director Steve Mercer made a motion to authorize Chief Peterson to surplus Heavy Rescue Engine 2112.  Director Larry Severance seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Discussion on the State Mandate on employees being vaccinated: The Board consensus is to table this topic till next board meeting.

Unfinished Business:  Roof and HVAC Bids; Director Larry Swartz made a motion to accept the Bid from River Roofing for Roof and the Bid from Comfort Flow for new HVAC system.  Director Steve Mercer seconded.  Motion Votes, Directors Swartz, Mercer, Holland, and Richardson voted yes.  Director Larry Severance voted no.  Motion passed.

New Business: None.

Adjournment: Director Larry Severance made a motion to adjourn at 8:42 p.m. Director Don Richardson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary
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